

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education National Capital Region DIVISION OF CITY SCHOOLS QUEZON CITY Nueva Ecija St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City



July 8, 2011

MEMORANDUM TO:

Assistant Schools Division Superintendents Division/District Supervisors Principals, Head Teachers and Officers In-Charge (Elementary and Secondary School)

Subject: Congratulatory Messages from Dep-Ed-National Capital Region

Attached is a congratulatory message from the OIC-Regional Director of the DepED-National Capital Region in connection with the DepEd-NCR being proclaimed the OVER-ALL CHAMPION of the recently-concluded 54th Palarong Pambansa.

It is observed that the DepEd-NCR has been the national champion of the Palarong Pambansa for the 6th consecutive year and the Quezon City Schools Division has been the lead division in this successful endeavor.

Congratulations, and KUDOS to everyone.

CORAZON C. RUBIO, CESO VI

agaule

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Officer-In-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

cdd/meo/ala



Republika ng Pilipinas

(Republic of the Philippines)

KAGAWARAN NG EDUKASYON (DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION)

PAMBANSANG PUNONG REHIYON (NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION)

Daang Misamis, Bago Bantay, Lungsod Quezon (Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City)

JUL 0 1 2011-

May 30, 2011

Dr. Corazon C. Rubio Schools Division Superintendent Division of Quezon City

Dear Dr. Rubio:

Greetings!

This is to express my profound gratitude for the extremely significant role that the supervisors, principals, teachers, coaches and athletes in your Division played in the successful completion of the 54th Palarong Pambansa.

The excellent performance of your athletes, coaches and the sports officials and the dedication of your PESS supervisor in looking after the well being of our delegates were truly commendable.

Thus, for the 6th consecutive year and with God's help, NCR was once again proclaimed the OVER-ALL CHAMPION of this year's PALARO.

May I look forward to your continued support to DepEd-NCR's relentless effort to further promote sports development among our youth.

Again, thank you very much. I pray that God will continue to bless all our endeavors.

Very truly yours,

ELENAR! RUIZ

Schools Division Superintendent

Officer-In-Charge

Office of the Regional Director

8/7